
Highland Heights School Council 

Minutes for September 19th, 2016 

Taken By: Samantha Wilkie 

 

Present: 

(Principal) Dee Gannon, (Teacher Rep) Kathryn Wood, (Co-Chairs) Ruth Rusaw, (Treasurer) 

Rebecca Keeling, (Secretary) Samantha Wilkie, (Members) Lorraine Brown, Tara LeBlanc, 

Susan Allan, Laurie Marshall, Tasha Clark, Tracey Davidson 

 

Meeting Called to Order at 6:29pm 

 

Last minutes, did not send from June due to Computer problems 

Voting tonight, 

Ruth staying on as chair, Laurie motions, all approved. 

Motion Samantha to stay as second Tracey, second, all approved. 

Motion Rebecca stay as Treasuer, Ruth second, all approved. 

 

Babysitting available for meetings if needed 

Kathryn would like to stay as a teacher rep, Pam Perkins will share the position with Kathryn. 

 

 

Fundraising  

Vessy bulbs will run till October 5th, Ruth and Rebecca will come in and count money with 

Angela,  

Steeped Tea - Samantha, November 4th - 18th, 21st&22nd late orders, all in favour, 40% of sales 

goes back to the school 

Rebecca kernels popcorn in February all in favour, dates at next meeting  

Community event in the spring 

Yo-yo Yogurt in the spring, April, May and June every 2 weeks 

Pepperoni sticks - Rebecca, Father's Day(June 18th) - 2 weeks for delivery, end of may the 26th, 

15th-26, few days for late orders, delivered June 16th 



Pizza every month, Angela motion, Ruth second, all in favor 

Fundraising to support - defer to next meeting 

Looking into outdoor classrooms for the kids to learn 

 

 

Looking into track activities  

 

 

Breakfast club; going good so far, changed the menu, adding more vegetables, got confirmation 

to get 2 Trent volunteers to help, same volunteers as last year, but new volunteers are always 

welcome 

a chef came in to train Tracy to sneak vegetables in breakfast foods 

 

Open house; thinking of having the bouncer castle outside for next year, have to give more 

notice for outside, but can be moved inside if it rains. 

 

Treasure report Rebecca -  

General amount for next meeting, to last for the year. 

Playground $8722.99 

General $919.33, bouncy castle check has not come out yet($250) 

Pea gravel will be in the spring $441.82 

 

 

Teacher report Kathryn - 

turn around for sports, henzey for soccer 

cross country next month 

assemblies, energy break dancing in may 

100 minutes a week outside 

Pam Perkins learning lifestyles classroom 

Cindy Little, new ea, helping in the grade 2 classroom 

pride parade 



Terry Fox sept 29 

photo day October 18th 

edsbee is officially launching October 1st, photo’s and updates will be posted for each child - 

need an updated email address for everyone, it is completely confidential  

 

Principal report; 

171 students, 2 new Syrian families have come into the school, it is going really good, there is a 

potential for new families coming in 

all entrances into the school will be closed, a big swing gate will be at the parking lot, school 

board approved 

 

 

Close at 7:49pm 

 

 

next meeting October 17th 

 


